
Moulton Parish Council

Next week, the final tranches of work will be
completed in the extensive regeneration of Weaver
Road quiet play area aimed at younger children in the
community. The renovated play space has been
transformed into a quiet area with a storytelling chair
and stools, and additional seating. There is also a
picnic bench with a gaming table, a Mud Kitchen, a
bug hotel and blackboard. A defibrillator has been
added outside the area. The entire area will be
protected by CCTV. The council will announce the
opening date via our Facebook page.

The parish council owes a debt of thanks to Cllr
Angela Bush, as well as Cllr Jo Kershaw, who have
spent many hours working on the site, along with a
small army of volunteers, to prepare the play area for
use by the community. Due to the proximity to
residential properties, users of the facility are
requested to be respectful when entering, leaving or
using the play area.

As this area is for the use of children, dogs are NOT
permitted on this area at any time.

In view of the updated guidance from the
Government, and the ability for the council to inspect
the MUGA and equipment, the play equipment on
Moulton Playing Fields has now reopened. The
council would like to thank the vast majority of
Moultoners who abided by the rules and have
supported the council throughout.

The council is disappointed that there was some
vandalism to the fencing during the lock down, and
the parish council will incur a bill in remedying the
damage caused.

The council have received repeated reports of dog
excrement being left on the grass of the playing field.
The council are reluctant to restrict access to dogs to
the playing field, but due the health hazards of

WEAVER ROAD TO OPEN THIS MONTH

canine excrement to human health and the need to
protect the users on the park, the council will
reconsider this decision if the dog waste continues.
We implore all dog owners to be be responsible
and clear up after their dogs.

The parish council have signed the first of the legal
documents for the Regent Street Redevelopment
project. This does not form a planning application.

The council is very keen to keep the community
informed of every step and will issuing
communications via our usual channels (Parish
Noticeboard using lilac paper, Facebook and MPC
Website). The council will also leaflet every
property that borders the site, in the next few
weeks, explaining the various steps and where
possible giving estimated timescales.

Please note: The next parish council meeting is scheduled for August 10th at 19:30
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